CITY OF PORTLAND, OREGON

Dan Saltzman, Commissioner 1221 SW Fourth Ave., Room 230 Portland, Oregon 97204 (503) 823-4151 Fax: (503) 823-3036

dsaltzman@ci.portland.or.us

February 19, 2010

Senator Ron Wyden 230 Dirksen Senate Office Bldg Washington, DC 20515

911 NE 11th Ave. Suite 630 Portland, OR 97232

Dear Honorable Senator Wyden,

During a recent incident with the Portland Police Bureau a young man, Mr. Aaron Campbell, was tragically killed. This death has rightfully caused great concern in our community.

As Police Commissioner I am focused on thoroughly reviewing the shooting and the events leading up to the shooting, as well as ensuring that the bureau takes the appropriate corrective action. While I am confident in the men and women of the bureau and the leadership of Chief Sizer, I am also comfortable with a thorough outside review. Therefore, I am joining local community leaders in asking that the Department of Justice Civil Rights Division conduct a review of this matter and of the Portland Police Bureau.

I am requesting that your office bring this request personally to the attention of Attorney General Eric Holder. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dan Saltzman